Minutes 

The University of Toledo Board of Trustees

Clinical Affairs Committee Meeting

February 9, 2015
	Committee Chair Mr. Gary P. Thieman was present with Committee members Dr. S. Amjad Hussain, and Ms. Sharon Speyer.  Board of Trustees Chair Joseph H. Zerbey, IV appointed all other Trustees in attendance at the meeting as voting members for this meeting; they included Mr. Steven M. Cavanaugh, and Mr. Jeffrey C. Cole.   Student Trustees Mr. Daniel D. Arendt and Dr. Laura E. Halpin were absent.  University Council Representative Dr. Ajay Singla was present. Others in attendance were Mr. Daniel Barbee, Mr. John Barrett, Dr. Diane Cappelletty, Dr. Christopher Cooper, Ms. Lauri Cooper, Ms. Meghan Cunningham, Mr. Chuck Lehnert, Ms. Vanessa McCray, Ms. Margaret McFadden, Mr. David Morlock, Dr. Nagi Naganathan, Mr. Pete Papadimos, Ms. Marlene Porter, Dr. Thomas Schwann, Mr. Allen Seifert, Ms. Joan Stasa and Ms. Kathleen Vasquez.

	ATTENDANCE

	The meeting was called to order at 10:30 a.m. by Trustee Thieman at the Driscoll Alumni Center in the Schmakel Conference room.

	CALL TO ORDER

	Mr. Thieman requested a motion to waive the reading of the minutes from the January 12, 2015 Committee meeting and approve them as written.  A motion for approval was received from Trustee Speyer, seconded by Trustee Cavanaugh, and approved by the Committee.

	APPROVAL OF MINUTES

	Ms. Marge McFadden, Chief Administrative Officer Quality and Patient Safety, announced that physical therapy at Regency opened on February 2.  Specialty at Regency is Sports Medicine, but other services can be rendered.  Dr. Patrick Neal Siparsky is providing oversight at this location.
Ms. McFadden also provided information to the Committee about Renee’s Survivor Shop which is located at the Dana Cancer Center.  The store carries items to ease cancer treatment side effects such as mastectomy prostheses for breast cancer patients, lymphedema sleeves for reduction of swelling in extremities, wigs, and a host of other comfort products and gifts.  The shop is required to be certified for selling durable medical equipment and this certification has been applied for through the Joint Commission.  An initial survey can be expected at any time.  Leadership requires that the Board of Trustees is made aware of these services.  Store owner, Ms. Renee Schick, is a cancer survivor.  The grand opening was January 15.

	UPDATES

	Ms. Cooper discussed potential purposes for establishing a new corporate entity for University of Toledo Health.  She reported that UT, as an instrumentality of the state, is prohibited from holding equity in for-profit corporations unless related to the establishment and development of entrepreneurial projects (ORC 3345.36).  University Health Consortium, of which UT is a member, is changing its corporate structure from a co-op to a for-profit corporation under VHA, with shares being issued to each member.  
Mr. David Morlock, Executive VP Finance and Administration/CEO UTMC, discussed potential purposes for establishing a new corporate entity for University of Toledo Health, including Memory Care -- a potential joint venture for a dementia facility, VHA/UHC ownership, and membership in Vantage Health -- a partnership formed by eight community hospitals to pool resources looking for ways to create the scale enjoyed by larger hospital systems (when purchasing health-care products for employees) or when contracting with vendors to provide products such as linen services.  Mr. Morlock reported that consideration has been given to using other corporate entities of the University such as the UT Foundation, UT Innovation Enterprises, and UT Physicians Clinical Faculty; but, the purposes for the use of this corporate entity are solely hospital related, and creation of a corporate entity that reflects the executive team of the hospital with the oversight of the Clinical Affairs Committee is a better fit.  Consideration will be given to granting the reserve powers directly to the Clinical Affairs Committee of the Board.  The Foundation has moved all of its equity holdings to UTIE, UTIE has more technology and IP related holdings; UTP-CF has a Board made up of physicians and physician chairs; so, it makes sense to create a corporate entity designed to oversee certain interests of the hospital that are unable to be held by UT directly, but has the oversight of the executive and Board level team of the hospital.  For this new corporate entity:
· Articles and Code of Regulations would be brought to the March Clinical Affairs Committee meeting 

· The new corporation would be named University of Toledo Health

· It would be formed as an Ohio non-profit corporation

· Approval would be obtain from the Ohio Attorney General

· A 501(c)3 status would be sought

After discussion among Committee members, Trustee Thieman requested a motion for management to proceed with the development of by-laws for a new corporate entity called University of Toledo Health, and that they be brought forward to the Clinical Affairs Committee at their March 9 Committee meeting.  A motion to continue the process was received by Trustee Zerbey, seconded by Trustee Cavanaugh and approved by the Committee.


	FORMATION OF UNIVERSITY OF TOLEDO HEALTH


	Ms. Lauri Cooper, Associate VP/HSC Senior Legal Counsel, presented information to the Committee about the establishment of a Navigator Program at UTMC.  She reported that a risk management grant will fund a Navigator tracking program that will be housed in the Department of Radiology to:
· Ensure connection of radiologist to provider for critical findings in a timely manner; track findings and ensure follow up

· Connect with the patient and ensure follow up for unexpected abnormal findings; track findings and ensure follow up

· Connect radiologist to provider for changes from preliminary findings to final reads

· Evaluate systems and look for ways to improve connection and avoid communication misses (i.e., IT systems reminders for certain findings)

Changes are being made to the existing policies (combined into 1) for reporting of critical and unexpected abnormal findings:

· To ensure timely connection of radiologist to provider for critical findings

· Contact the patient and ensure follow-up visits for unexpected abnormal findings with care coordinators or social workers

· Expanded to all diagnostic imaging, beyond radiology

This Navigator Program is being implemented in response to a conversation that was held at a Clinical Affairs Committee meeting a few months earlier where an adverse event was discussed about a previous patient who had an abnormal x-ray reading and no follow up was provided.


	RADIOLOGY NAVIGATOR

	Trustee Thieman requested a motion to enter Executive Session to discuss quality reporting, privileged information related to the evaluation of medical staff personnel appointments and sentinel events.  The motion was received by Trustee Hussain, seconded by Trustee Cavanaugh, and a roll call of the Committee was taken by Ms. Stasa:  Mr. Cavanaugh, yes;  Mr. Cole, yes; Dr. Hussain, yes; Ms. Speyer, yes; Mr. Thieman, yes; and, Mr. Zerbey, yes.  After the reports were presented and discussed, the Committee exited Executive Session. 

	EXECUTIVE SESSION

	Mr. Thieman requested a motion to accept the Quality Report and approve the Chief of Staff Report as presented in Executive Session.  The Chief of Staff Report included: two new medical staff applications, five new Allied Health professional staff applications, new privileges for microelectrode recording and programming of deep brain stimulators added to Neurology privilege, three requests for additional privileges, one change in medical staff status and four medical staff and Allied Health professional staff applications.  A motion for approval was received from Trustee Speyer, seconded by Trustee Hussain and approved by the Committee.


	CHIEF OF STAFF REPORT


	With no further business before the Committee, Trustee Thieman adjourned the meeting at 11:50 a.m.
	ADJOURNMENT


CHIEF OF STAFF REPORT

February 9, 2015
New Medical Staff Applications

Maria Alfonso Jaume, M.D.

Internal Medicine Service


Active Staff Status


Internal Medicine & Moderate Sedation Privileges


Juan Jaume, M.D.  

Internal Medicine Service


Active Staff Status


Privileges in Internal Medicine & Moderate Sedation

New Allied Health Professional Staff Applications


Hana Awada-Mitchelle, MSN, CNM


Obstetrics and Gynecology Service


Privileges as Certified Nurse Midwife


Sponsoring Physician: Lance Talmage, MD


Kellie Buschor, PharmD, RPH 


Pharmacy Service


Privileges as Pharmacist


Sponsoring Physician: Jeffrey Hammersley, MD


Julie Murphy, PharmD, RPH


Pharmacy Service


Privileges as Pharmacist


Sponsoring Physician: Basil Akpunonu, MD


Joseph Reichert, PharmD, RPH 


Pharmacy Service


Privileges as Pharmacist


Sponsoring Physician: Carl Sirio, MD


Sherry Scotton, PharmD, RPH 


Pharmacy Service


Privileges as Pharmacist


Sponsoring Physician: Carl Sirio, MD

New Privileges

Microelectrode Recording and Programming of Deep Brain Stimulators Privilege added to Neurology Privilege Form

Request for Additional Clinical Privileges

Christian Wuescher, MD


Orthopedic Service; Division of Physical Medicine and Rehabilitation

Privileges in Ultrasound-guided soft tissue and joint injections including intra-articular hip and sacroiliac joint

Krishe Menezes, MD

Neurology Service

Privileges in Microelectrode Recordings and Programming of Deep Brain Stimulators


Osama Alardi, MD


Internal Medicine Service


Privileges in Endoscopic Ultrasound

Change in Medical Staff Status


Daniel S. Murtagh, MD


Urology Service


Courtesy to Active

Medical Staff and Allied Health Professional Staff Resignations

Nagi Bishara, MD


Internal Medicine Service


Effective: 12/18/14


Reason: None Given

Kurtis A. Stewart, MD

Surgery Service


Effective: 07/30/14


Reason: Left Area


Mary F. Dwyer, MSN, FNP


Internal Medicine


Effective: 12/12/14


Reason: Retired


Michael Kleerekoper, MD


Internal Medicine Service


Effective: 01/16/15


Reason: Retired

